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Faculty Senate Minutes 

February 28, 2023 

 

The regular business meeting of the Faculty Senate was held on Tuesday, February 28, 

2023 at 3:30pm in Henson 103. The Senate President was in the chair and the Secretary was 

present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved as corrected. 

 

SU President Lyn Lepre made announcements. 

Provost Karen Olmstead made announcements. 

The Senate President made announcements. 
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For tenure and promotion from Assistant Professor to Associate Professor 

(Suggested locations: “Procedures and Policies for Granting of Tenure to Faculty” and 

“Procedures for Promotion of Faculty”): 

Evidence of commitment to increase diversity, equity and inclusion are, at a 

minimum, required in promotion and tenure dossiers in the area of teaching. Evidence of 
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• 
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service is recognized and valued in faculty ev
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DEI-related service work (mentoring, initiative building, outreach, etc.).  

5. Salisbury University shall provide stipends for professional development or DEI-

related service work (mentoring, initiative building, outreach, etc.).  

7.  Further recommendations:  

We recommend that the SU administration consider the additional points 

recommended by the Working Group: 

1. Revising the student evaluation process to limit the inherent biases that affect 

women and minorities at a higher frequency.  

2. Delineation of DEI in T&P considerations during the hiring stage (from initial 

position description through the interview).  

3. Guidance for the development of DEI guidelines at the unit level (including 

faculty evaluation).  

The MOTION and pending amendments were tabled. 

 

The MOTION on “Updating the evaluation rubric for General Education Personal Wellness 

courses” was proposed by Senator Juncosa: 

MOTION: The Faculty Senate approves the modification of the General Education Personal 

Wellness course evaluation rubric as follows: 

Replace the second and third sentences in the Personal Wellness Appendix, which state: 

“However, at least 4 of the suggested course-level learning objectives in each dimension 

of wellness must be addressed, and those objectives must be scored at “Benchmark” or above.” 

with the following text: 

“Equal emphasis on all dimensions is not required; however, the minimal objective 

requirement for all domains combined is 12, and no two domains may have fewer than 6 

objectives altogether. All objectives must be scored at "benchmark" or above.” 

The MOTION was approved. 

 

After debate, the MOTION on Reaffirming the opinion of the GEOC on certain First Year 

Seminar Issues was proposed and amended as follows: 

MOTION: The Faculty Senate concurs with the opinion of the GEOC that: 

- Specific First Year Seminar courses may not be required by any major, minor, 


